
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The excitement and activity, as we approach the final few weeks of our Summer Term, has continued to gather pace. Please check the dates 
for your diary section, there is a lot happening over the coming weeks. 
 
This week the children in Robin Class have made Scarecrows for the County Show, they were eager to share in worship that wanted to thank 
God for the potatoes that they had grown, they looked and smelt delicious as they were cooking on Thursday afternoon. Chaffinch Class wel-
comed Zoe Sadler, a local author and illustrator, into school to talk about her work. The fun and activity continued in both Swallow and Night-
ingale Class – on Wednesday they attended the Country Dancing Festival at Havenstreet. This was an amazing event, there were over 700 
children taking part from many of the island’s primary schools. A huge well done to the children, their behaviour was exemplary, their dancing 
was enthusiastic and a pleasure to watch.  
 
Our country dancers will have another opportunity to show their talent at the Shorwell Summer Fayre on Saturday. Do go along to Northcourt 
for 1.15pm and support the children as they entertain the crowds at Shorwell. 
 
We wish our year 6 children well as they set off on their residential to Rookesbury Park next Monday, we look forward to hearing about all of 
the fun and activity when they return. 
 
I hope that you have an enjoyable weekend 
 
Best wishes 
Mrs Fox 

Role Model ~ Erin P for being such a kind and considerate friend. 

The Fruits of the Holy Spirit 

But the Spirit produces love, joy, 
peace, patience, kindness, goodness, 
faithfulness, humility, and self-
control. There is no law against such 

things as these. 

Galatians Chapter 5 verse 22 - 23 

 

 

Golden Book 

Robin Erin M ~ for consistently good reading both at school and at home. 

Owl Charlotte ~ for being so kind and helpful all week. 

Chaffinch Sean ~ During a maths investigation, Sean extended his learning. 

Swallow Tom F ~  for his positive attitude to learning right from the start of the day onwards. 
Whole Class ~ for their amazing dancing at Havenstreet this week.  

Nightingale Billy ~ for his sensible and mature attitude in class and being one of the first to be ready 
and encouraging others. Whole Class ~ for their amazing dancing at Havenstreet this 
week.  

Falcon Kereena ~ for her fantastic feat of memory—Pi to 25 places. 

Kingfisher Alfie and Nat W ~ for being strong academically all year round. 

Collective Worship 

Heather’s Healthy Hearty Menu Attendance % 
Robin 100 
Owl 98.69 

Chaffinch 93.92 
Swallow 93.65 

Nightingale 97.44 

Falcon 99.49 

Kingfisher 98.02 

Whole 
School 

97.24 

Congratulations to Robin Class  

for their positive  

attendance this week! 

Monday 

  

Cheese and tomato pizza OR pasta bake with coleslaw and sweetcorn 
followed by raspberry ripple cake. 

Tuesday Roast pork OR Quorn with roast potatoes, vegetables and gravy followed 

Weds 

  

Chunky chicken bite OR cheese quiche with pasta salad followed by Ice 
Cream. 

Thursday 

  

Beef lasagna with garlic bread OR veggie curry with rice followed by fruit in 
jelly. 

Friday 

  

Fish Fingers OR bbq bean wrap with chips, baked beans and coleslaw 
followed by chocolate crispie. 



June 
Sat 17th   ~ Shorwell Midsummer Fair 
Mon 19th—Weds 21st ~ Year 6 Residential 
Tues 27th  ~ Year 2 Portsmouth Trip 
Wed. 28th  ~ Year 5 Needles Trip 
Thurs 29th AM  ~ Whole school transition day 
Thurs 29th & Fri 30th ~ Year 6 transition days 

 

July 
Mon 3rd   ~ Year 6 leavers service in Portsmouth 
Tues 4th    ~ Whole School beach day 
Wed. 5th   ~ Year 2 and 4 trip to Yarmouth 
Sat 8th   ~ Summer Sizzler Hoedown 
Sat 15th   ~ Horticultural Summer Show 
Weds 19th  ~ Summer Queen celebration 
Thurs 20th  ~ SPORTS DAY 
Fri 21st    ~ Year 6 leavers service 1pm in the Church 
Fri 21st    ~ Last Day of Term 
Mon 24th & Tues 25th  ~ Development Days, School Closed. 
 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zoe Sadler visited Year 2 today with her book 'The Lighthouse 

Keeper: A Cautionary Tale' is the focus of our current English unit 

of work.  She is in the process of writing her next book 'Chasing 

Butterflies', which she is raising funds for through a crowdfund-

ing platform called 'Unbound'.  The children were very excited to 

meet a real author and illustrator and asked her lots of inter-

esting questions about her book and the process of being a writ-

er/illustrator.    

Author visited Year 2 

Wednesday and Fridays ~ School Play rehearsals. 4pm Finish 

 

Thursdays~ Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 ~ Tennis collect from the tennis courts 

Fridays ~ Reception, Years 1&2 ~ Sports Skills, collect from the Hall 

 

After School Clubs—Next Term 

The Village’s AED has moved from the Scout Hut to outside the Village Shop. 

AED (Defibrillator) 

The School kitchen is looking for a kitchen assistant to work 2 hours a 

day to start after half term.  

Please call Chartwells 550500 for more information. 

Kitchen Assistant needed 

This year, The BSA round the Island relay race against Nine Acres Primary 

School will be on: Saturday 30th of September.  

Please text Lucy Brodie on 07950 030318 if you would like to take part. 

  

 

CALLING ALL RUNNERS! School Play 


